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1st LILLIPUT SEA SCOUTS 


Minutes of the 2015 Annual General Meeting
Group Scout Headquarters, Wednesday 3rd June, 2015
	1. Opening

	The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed all those present.  

	2.  Apologies for absence

	No apologies for absence were received 

	3.  Minutes of the last AGM

	Approved as a true record of the meeting.  Proposed by Jim Boden and seconded by Donna Boden

	4.  Presentation of the 2014/15 Accounts 

	Jo Warren presented the Treasurer’s Report and the unaudited accounts.  Jo explained that she was retiring as Treasurer and thanked everyone in the Group for their work in making TS Gulliver ready to be handed over to the next generation.  She thanked Roy Farnham and the team for their work in setting up the pack centre as a source of income, especially as the fundraising from the fairground activities has ceased because of Carol Farnham’s illness. 
The figures had remained fairly constant year on year and the Gift Aid is in hand and will be completed until the last financial year, before the Treasurer’s role is handed over. The insurance had increased because of the timing of paying the bills.  

Special thanks were given to Roy and Carol Farnham. Jo added that it was good to see so many new people talking on roles on the Committee and wished for all enjoy it as much as she had over the years.

	5.  Appointments from Group Scout Leader 

	The main committee will remain with one change to the appointments for the year

· Keith Redwood to continue as Chairman;

· Jo Warren to retire as Treasurer. Jonathan Cooper was thanked by Roy Farnham for taking on the role
· Rachel Sharpe to continue as Group Administrator with Roy Farnham inviting those present to volunteer to for the role of local secretary for the Group. 

	6.  Election of Committee

	The Committee Members will remain.  The Chairman invited those present to join the Committee.

	7.  District Commissioner’s Report

	Regan Bartaby, District Commissioner, thanked Roy Farnham for his hard work and for keeping the Group going.  He thanked all the leaders for their help in assisting so many to achieve their Chief Scouting Awards. He then issued the following certificates: 
· Nic Spiers – Wood Badge
· Rachel Sharpe  - Chief Scouts 5 years’ Service Award
· Nic Spiers - Chief Scouts 10 years’ Service Award
· Bradly Farnham -  Chief Scouts 10 years’ Service Award 
· Philip Hall  - Chief Scouts 15 years’ Service Award 
· David Kitcatt - Chief Scouts 25 years’ Service Award 



	8.  Group Scout Leader’s Report

	Roy Farnham thanked the leaders and helpers for their work:

· Rachel Sharpe was thanked for the hours of work on the CRB Disclosures, and mentioned that London had said that the on-line system would be fully functioning by the Autumn

· Carol Farnham, who has assisted Roy for many years, until her stroke in January   

· Paul Robertson for running the pack centre and the marquee hire
· Diane Newell for taking  on the waiting list

· Gill Redwood for collecting the subs

· Paul Gray for helping in the yard, a big part of the Group’s income
· Jo Warren, who is retiring as a Trustee, and Simon Inge for becoming a trustee

· All the leaders and the Explorers for their help at Family Camp, in particular the Explorers, as without their help, the camp wouldn’t have been so successful

· Salley Traylor, from District who helped in ensuring all the parents disclosures were cleared for Family Camp.

· The parents for sending their children to Lilliput, for which, there is now a 5 year waiting list. 

	9.  Beaver Leaders’ Report

	Fore Beaver Colony
Donna Boden, Fore Beaver Leader, reported that it had been a full year of activities with junk model evenings, outings to Upton Country Park, District events, including Archery, visit to Brownsea Island and taking part in the Painting completion.  The new programme will be fully implemented by September.  The beavers have completed a variety of Activity Awards along with the Challenge Awards and most Beavers have achieved their Chief Scout Bronze Award. The Monday leaders and Max, the Explorer were thanked for their help in assisting to deliver a varied programme.
The following  Beavers were awarded their Chief Scout Bronze Award certificates by the Mayor of Poole, Cllr Mrs Stribley:

· Arthur Clarke
· Finley Adams

· Tomba Kelly

· Daniel Ward

· Megan Mowbray

Aft Beaver Colony

Geoff Funnel, Aft Beaver Leader, reported that the beavers had had a full year which included visits to Ham Common, Brownsea Island, Upton Heath, Tesco, for a Farm to Fork educational trip, and the fire station.  They joined in various sporting actives and the Archery competition and attended the District Carol Service at St James Church and the St Georges Day Parade.  They worked towards several badges including the Disability Awareness and the Communication Badge.  With a full complement of 24 beavers, parents were asked if they would help with Aft Beaver colony. 
The following  Beavers were awarded their Chief Scout Bronze Award certificates by the Mayor of Poole, Cllr Mrs Stribley:

· Max Bromilow

· Jake Collier

· Alex Drury
· Archie MacGregor
· Thomas Thorne

· Jamie Verrinder

· William Webster

	10.  Cub Scout Leader’s Report

	Port Cub Scout Pack
Paul Robertson, Port Cub Scout Pack Leader reported that it had been a full year of traditional scouting activities including a gang show, a visit to the fire station, kite flying, orienteering, kayaking and sailing.  There has been a transitional period following the roll out of the new scouting badges from London but the new two year rolling plan incorporates these new elements.  
The following  Cub Scouts were awarded their Chief Scout Silver Award certificates by the Mayor of Poole, Cllr Mrs Stribley:
· Peter Robertshaw
· Alice Heap

· Eleanor Mowbury

· Lily Clarke
· Victoria Robertson

Starboard Cub Scout Pack

Ian Gough, Starboard Cub Leader reported that it had been a busy year with a packed programme of activity and challenge badges.  Port and Starboard packs combined for a camp at Braggers Wood and the Scout Leaders were thanked for their help.  A joint summer camp is planned at St Johns Copse.  Diane Newell was thanked for her help with the administration and helpers Dave Hedley-Cheney, Annette ? and Matt Gough along with Akela, Paul Robertson.   
The following  Cub Scout was awarded his Chief Scout Silver Award certificates by the Mayor of Poole, Cllr Mrs Stribley: 

· Stephan Hedley Cheney



	11.  Scout Leader’s Report

	Monday Night Scouts and Friday Nights 
Simon Inge, Leader of both sections reported that there are regularly 40 scouts on both nights.  It had been a full and busy year with badges including Nights Out and Faith and Promise badges.  Visits included Poole Council Chamber, where the Scouts met the Mayor and were divided into four groups to debate how to spend £1M, Buddens and the Christmas Party at Snow Tracks. They did backwoods cooking, had evenings on the water and nights in included mechanics, archery shooting and a visit from the RNLI.  
The Scouts came third out of twenty five teams in the national swimming event at HMS Raleigh and were first for line throwing for the second year running.  Dartmoor camp took place in February and there is a survival camp booked for a weekend in September.  
Weather and tide permitting, the scouts will now be on the water.  All the leaders were thanked for their help.  
The following Scouts were awarded their Chief Scout Gold Award certificates by the Mayor of Poole, Cllr Mrs Stribley:

· Daniel Hart

· Louisa Kitcatt

· Daniel ?

	12.  Explorer Leader’s Report

	Nic Spiers, Explorer Leader for Gulliver Explorers reported a membership of 22 explorers.  Activities including swimming, Level 5 cycling, shooting, archery, ice skating, backwoods cooking and a cake bake-off.  They accompanied the Scouts to Dartmoor and courtesy of Brittany Ferries, 12 Explorers and three leaders with a rowing machine will row across the English Channel.  Sponsorship is welcomed and the proceeds will be split between the Youth Cancer Trust at Westbourne and Lilliput Sea Scouts Group. 

	13.  Group Photograph and raffle

	A group photograph was taken with the Mayor of Poole of all those who had received their certificates. This was followed by a raffle with items kindly donated by Sainsbury Local, Bournemouth Road.  Ian Gough explained that Lilliput Sea Scouts has been their chosen charity for the past two years. 

	14.   Presentations  

	Roy Farnham, Group Scout Leader, presented Jo Warren with a bouquet of flowers with a card and gift token as a thank you for 34 years of service and hard work to Group.  The same will be presented to Carol Farnham, who was unable to attend the meeting.  The Chairman extended his best wishes to Carol from the Group.

	15.  Meeting Closed 

	The Chairman closed the meeting and invited everyone present to stay for the buffet.
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